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 Ninth Week of Ordinary Time - Psalter Week 1 INTENTIONS / LITURGIES / OTHER 

Saturday 3rd June   
5.15pm 
6pm 

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY (SOLEMNITY)  
Confessions 
RIP Agostinha Rodrigues Jones 

Sunday 4th June      
9am 
11am 

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY (SOLEMNITY) 
Joan Coates (ill) 
People of the Parish 

Monday 5th June        
No Mass  

Saint Boniface of Crediton, bishop and martyr (memorial) 
- 

Tuesday 6th June  
2pm Mass HMP Morton Hall 
7pm 

Saint Norbert, bishop (memorial) 
Staff, Inmates and their Families 
Sonny Sweeney RIP (Doohoma, County Mayo) 

Wednesday 7th June              
9.30am 

Feria   
Philip Watson and Sophie Vaughan (on the occasion of their wedding) 

Thursday 8th June        
9.30am 

Feria   
Alec and Ellen Leahy RIP 

Friday 9th June    
11am 
12 Noon  

Saint Ephraem, deacon and doctor  
Exposition and Confessions 
Mary Reynolds RIP (Birthday Remembrance)  Followed by Lunch in Parish Centre – 1st & 3rd Fridays 

Saturday 10th June           
11am 
 
5.15pm 
6pm 

Feria 
Celebration of First Holy Communion 
THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST – CORPUS CHRISTI (SOLEMNITY) 
Confessions 
Jim Campbell (Birthday Remembrance) 

Sunday 11th June        
9am 
11am 

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST – CORPUS CHRISTI (SOLEMNITY) 
People of the Parish 
Muriel Walker RIP 

 WEEKLY INCOME to W/E 28 MAY 2023 POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION FOR JUNE  

For the Abolition of Torture 
We pray that the international community may commit in a 

concrete way to ensuring the abolition of torture and guaranteeing 
support to victims and their families. 

PARISH UTILITIES 
SSPP Church Electric Bill for Dec was 

£123.17, and Gas Bill for Dec, Jan & Feb 

was £5582.12. 
Donations Received £2245.00 

Standing Orders 
Envelopes 
Loose Plate 
TOTAL 

£  579.53 
£  126.00 
£  358.70 
£1064.23 

Second Collection  - PLEASE CONSIDER 
LEAVING YOUR PARISH 

A LEGACY IN YOUR 
WILL 

 

IN MEMORIAM BOOK 
Should you wish to see 
your loved one’s name 

in the anniversary book, 
details for insertion are 

below the cabinet 

SSPP Parish Draw 
If you are not a member,  

please join.   
Cost - monthly £5, quarterly £15, 

or yearly £60.  Thank you. 
28/05/2023 

£1500: George Cini with number 453 
£  200: Lucy Wright with number 19 
£  100: Mr J D Reeves with number 25 

PLEASE PARK CONSIDERATELY IN 
THE CHURCH CAR PARK.  

SSPP SCHOOL CAR PARK IS 
AVAILABLE AT WEEKENDS TO PARK IF 

THE PARISH CAR PARK IS FULL 
 

PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE HYMN BOOKS 
IN THE LADY CHAPEL RETURN THEM 
TO THE SHELVES AT THE REAR OF 

THE CHURCH     THANK YOU 

Friday Lunches 
Wednesday Coffee 

Sunday Coffee 
Repository 
Donations 
Mass Stipends 
Funeral Fees 
Wedding Fees 
Hall Fees 
Newsletters   

-  
£  12.50 
£145.26 
£    0.85 
£  77.00 
£  40.00  
- 
- 
- 
£   6.10 

 

2023 Yearbook:  Now on sale in the Lady Chapel, £5 each                     
Parish Administrator: Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday 9am-5pm 

 

Readers 
This 6pm – S Collingham    9am – A Rowlett    11am – L Roberts 

Next 6pm – M Borman    9am – J Clarkson    11am – Young People 

Weekend 
Coffee 

This 9am – Mary, Mary                      11am -                      

Next 9am                                            11am                 

Footsteps 
4 June Eileen Cooper and Hannah Bownes 

2 July Fiona Carroll and Mary Moore 

Wednesday 
Coffee 

This Linda 

Next Celia, Maureen, Penny 

Weekend 
Welcomers 

This 6pm - Y Musson, K Collingham    9am – J Briggs, M York, M Thompson    11am - D Rooney, T Silva, L Roberts 

Next 6pm - Y Musson, K Collingham    9am – W Robins, M York, M Thompson    11am - D Rooney, T Silva, L Roberts 
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240 Boultham Park Road & 2a Skellingthorpe Road 
Works on 2a are concluding.  There are still several items to be 

completed which I am hoping will be attended to by the beginning of 
June.  The most important of these is the metal gates.  The Diocese will 
decide as to when 240 BPR is marketed over the coming month or so.  

The funds raised from the sale will go some way towards paying for the 
works undertaken at 2a.  At the time of writing, I do not know the full 

cost of the reconfiguring and refurbishing of 2a, however, may I remind 
all that the sale of 240 BPR will not cover the works undertaken and 
there will be a significant shortfall which means the Parish will be in 
debt to the Diocese for the foreseeable future.    I am now making the 
slow move from 240 BPR to 2a, this will take two to three weeks or so, 

please bear with me and Tina during this time – thank you! CG 
 

Surplus furniture: There are several items of surplus furniture from 240 BPR: 
2 armchairs, glass fronted bookcase, a dresser, small bookcase.  Once I have 
moved out there will also be 2 bedsteads, and other sundry items.  If you would 
like to view them please contact me.   Canon Geoffrey 
 

Raffle:  Canon Geoffrey has received £100 to be raffled for a meal token at 
The Pyewipe Inn, situated off the A57 between Lincoln and Saxilby on the 
banks of the Roman Fossdyke Canal.  Tickets will be sold at £5 per strip of 5 
tickets after each Mass for the next 3 weekends and at The Parish Meal when 
the raffle will be drawn by Canon Geoffrey.  Money received will be put towards 
the Parish debt.  Please support this worthy cause with the chance of winning 
£100 to spend towards a meal of your choice in this idyllic situation. 
 

Missio Mission Boxes:  Many thanks to Kathryn and James Clarkson who 
have taken on the important job of being the Mission Box Co-ordinators for the 
Parish.  If you have a mission box that needs emptying please leave it in the 
back Sacristy.  We have plenty of Mission Boxes needing supporters; if you 
would like a Mission Box, speak either to Kathryn or James who usually attend 
the 9am Mass on a Sunday, or Tina on days when she is in the Office.   Thank 
you.   Canon Geoffrey 
 

Safeguarding Training:  The CSSA (Catholic Safeguarding Standards 
Agency) is to shortly launch an online training portal which will allow all parish 
volunteers the opportunity to learn more about safeguarding of children and 
vulnerable adults and creating a safer environment for church activities.  The 
Diocese requires all volunteers with DBS clearance to undertake this training 
as part of their role within the parish.  It can be done at a convenient time to suit 
the individual.  Certificates of completion are available.  Volunteers that do not 
require DBS clearance for their role do not have to complete the training but 
are encouraged and recommended to do so.  For further information see the 
Safeguarding noticeboard.  Ted Coatsworth - Parish Safeguarding Rep 
 

University Lead Chaplain: An opportunity has arisen within the University of 
Loughborough Chaplaincy for a University Lead Chaplain.  The University 
Chaplaincy is a multi-faith chaplaincy covering the East Midlands and London 
campuses where all faiths are supported and encouraged. This is a full-time 
role at the heart of shaping the future role and function of the Chaplaincy. The 
opportunity will take a well-established team and together explore current best 
practice and then define it in fresh and innovative ways for the University and 
Higher Education sector. For information contact Neil Budworth 01509 222180 
or n.budworth@lboro.ac.uk The closing date for applications is 25th June. 
Hospital Chaplains: Leicester Hospital Trust is looking for two full time 
enthusiastic and friendly Hospital Chaplains to join a diverse team working 
across the University Hospitals of Leicester NHS Trust, as well as the 
Leicestershire Partnership Trust (with Mental Health and Community Hospital 
services). For details visit www.nhsjobs.com/job/UK/Leicestershire/Leicester/ 
University_Hospitals_Leicester_NHS_Trust/Chaplaincy/Chaplaincy-v4993872 
For an informal chat please speak with Ed Pike, Chaplaincy Team Leader (and 
a practising Catholic), on 0116 258 5487. 
 

The Cost-of-Living Crisis - At SSPP a Warm Space is in the Parish Centre 
every Wednesday 1.30-3.30pm.  We would like to invite anyone from the Parish 
or wider community to come along for Cake and Conversation.  The costs are 
being met from outside donations, so this is completely free, but if anyone would 
like to help us at a future date, we would welcome your support. The next 
seated exercise class with Phill will be on 28th June at 1.30pm. 
 

Around the world with Mary:  Starting on the Feast of Our Lady Help of 
Christians and thereafter monthly through to October, all are welcome to join 
with me in learning about six Marian apparitions and praying the rosary 
together.  Any questions see me (Jo Franks). 

Faith and Footprint: On Monday 5th June from 7–8.30pm. Caritas invite you 
to their next online workshop with CAFOD on caring for Creation in our parishes 
and homes.  The session is a chance to meet others who are praying and 
working for a greener Church or interested in the parish earning the Livesimply 
Award. This time we’ll focus on: 
· Planning for activities for the Season of Creation, which starts on 1st 
September 
· Designing a ‘campaign journey’ and assembling resources to engage 
parishioners 
· Hosting a screening in your parish of The Letter, a film about putting Laudato 
Si into action. 
To receive the Zoom link book your place at bit.ly/FaithandFootprint 
 

Ukrainian Mass:  Saturday 10th June at 3pm at St Hugh’s.  You are all very 
welcome to attend this Mass which will be celebrated in the Ukrainian language. 
Refreshments afterwards in the church hall. 
 

Pro-Life Retreat Day:  All are invited to a Pro-Life Retreat Day, focussing on 
the cause of defending life from conception to natural death. The Retreat, to be 
held on Saturday 10th June, will be led by JAMES LEATHERLAND, founder of 
Catholic Man UK.  Starting with coffee at 10am, the Retreat will focus entirely 
on the pro-life cause, which is surely the greatest injustice of all time.  
Refreshments (lunch, tea and coffee) provided.  The Retreat will finish at about 
3pm.  There is no charge for taking part, but donations will be gratefully 
accepted.  Places are limited to book www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/636445003137 
or email John on: pro-life@dioceseofnottingham.uk 
 

St Peter & St Paul’s Prayer Group:  The next Prayer Group is on Tuesday 
13th June 7.30-9pm in the Parish Centre.  All are welcome. 
 

Join Bishop Patrick on a Pilgrimage to The National Shrine Of Our Lady 
Of Walsingham to pray for vocations, peace in our world & evangelisation on 
Saturday 17th June.  Transport to Walsingham – individually organised or 
encourage your Deanery parishes to organise a coach or minibus together. 
Timetable for the day: 11am Arrivals at the Catholic Shrine, 12pm Pilgrimage 
Mass celebrated by Bishop Patrick in the Chapel of Reconciliation Followed by 
picnics, visits to the Slipper Chapel, opportunity for the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation, 3pm Holy Mile Procession departs - Coach provided for those 
who cannot walk the Holy Mile Concluding with Benediction in the Abbey 
Grounds, 5pm depart for home - buses will be at the Village Coach Park. For 
more information and details contact Deacon Séamus O'Looskan, 
solooskan@st-pauls.leicester.sch.uk 
 

Olive wood carvings from the Holy land (Bethlehem):  We are the Good 
Shepherd Company, based in Nottingham.  Our goal is to support and help the 
Christian families in the holy land to stay in work as olive wood carvers.  It is 
one of the most important sources of income for them, as 90% of the Christians 
rely on this sale.  Selling their produce here on their behalf, will prevent the 
Christians from leaving the country in search of better work 
opportunities, as a test survey from the bishops of Jerusalem there is only 
41,000 Christians left in the area.  We will be at SSPP on the 17th and 18th June. 
 

Second Collection:  Day for Life collection at all Masses on 17th and 18th June. 
 

Celebrate St. Peter and St. Paul's Feast Day - 29th June. 
Strawberry Cream Tea, delicious as usual! 

£5 - Parish Centre, 2-4pm on Thursday 29th June.  See you all there! 
Tickets on sale from Sunday 11th June after Masses 

 

International Meal for St Peter & St Paul's Feast Day on Sunday 2nd July after 
the 11am Mass in the Parish Centre.  Please bring along a national dish (sweet 
or savoury) to contribute to the shared table, then enjoy a meal from all the 
contributions from around the world.  It would be very helpful if you could label 
your dish including any allergens.  Everyone welcome.  
 

 
A Prayer for Peace in The Ukraine & Europe 

Gracious God, we pray for all persons suffering from war. 
May they be held in your loving care and protection and given the strength to 
endure great suffering and hardship. Transform the hearts and minds of all 

those who perpetuate violence and oppression. Grant wisdom to world 
leaders in advancing efforts toward world peace; may they not be 

compromised by self-interest and blind indifference. We ask all this through 
the intercession of Our Lady of Lourdes and in the name of your Son Jesu 

and The Holy Spirit, now and forever.   Amen 


